
The Corporation of the Municipality of South Huron 
322 Main Street South, Box 759 
Exeter, ON 
N0M 1S6 
 
 
August 9, 2021 
 
 
Attn:  Municipality of South Huron Council Members 
 
On July 19, 2021 my son was involved in a single vehicle accident in Huron County.  He swerved to avoid 
a deer that had unexpectedly crossed the road.  After my son exited our vehicle, a witness spoke to my 
son and decided to call 911.  We are very grateful that all emergency vehicles were dispatched and arrived 
in a timely manner and that our son is okay.  Luckily, there was no fire or physical injuries that occurred. 
 
A few days later, we received invoice #1052 for $2930.40 from the Municipality of South Huron for the 
cost of dispatching 3 fire trucks to the scene. It also stated on the invoice to forward the invoice to our 
insurance company.  We have decided not to claim our expenses through insurance because it would 
significantly impact our insurance premiums for the next three years.  We are a small, family run business 
in Perth County that has also felt the negative effects from COVID-19.  We are hoping that you could 
reassess the amount of the invoice to a more manageable number. 
 
We appreciate your time and consideration into this matter and look forward to your response. 
 
Please reach out to us of if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Eric & Jackie MacArthur 
Mitchell Cycle 
4131 Road 164 
Mitchell, ON 
N0K 1N0 

 
 
 




